
 
 

City of Goldsboro 
Stormwater Stakeholder Group Meeting 

March 8, 2017 – 4:00 p.m. 
Wayne Community College, Walnut Building (Room 101) 

Meeting Minutes  
 
The following people were in attendance: Ophelia White, Darrell Gettys, Elsie Martin, Jim Drake, George Wood, Don 
Magoon, Jim Ward, Sharon Thomas, Tiffany Creech, Kay Kornegay, Octavius Murphy, Rick Fletcher, Chad Lemasters, Laura 
Getz and Ben Seegars  

 

1. Mr. Rick Fletcher welcomed the group and explained the meeting date change.   

2. The committee confirmed the decisions from the last meeting.   

3. The committee discussed the billing process for Multi-Family Properties.  

a. The committee agreed to recommend Billing Stormwater Fees to the Property Owner.  

4. The committee discussed retention ponds and possible credits.  Staff will research other municipalities to review 

their policies for credit programs.  

5. The committee recommended the city publish some type of explanation for the added fee before it begins in July 

if approved by Council.  

6. The committee reviewed and voted unanimously in support of all recommendations to date.  

7. The committee has discussed all business required and will not meet again unless necessary.   

8. Conclusion–The meeting adjourned at 5:05 p.m. 

 

 

Submitted by: 

Laura Getz, CMC 

Deputy City Clerk  


